DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

DECEMBER 18, 2012
Members Present: Lardizzone, Goss, Carroll, Corsa, Evans, Harden, Keithley, Lank, McMullen, Newman, Newstadt, Sarg, Showell, Thompson and Weir

Members Excused: Wasson
Staff Present: Knotts and Peterson
Guest(s) Present: Daniel Hendee (VAMC Director) and Ginny Yelland (VAMC), Myron Smith (DELVETS), Sarah Lynam (Connections, SSVF Program), Bettylou Evans (American Legion), Michelle Lee (Community Blue Print), Alvin Walker (Faith Victory Christian Center – Housing for Veterans), Jean Goss and Kim McMullen
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to our Nation’s Flag.

Chairman opened the meeting by reminding everyone to state their name and organization and reported that our main recording system has gone down and we are currently using an alternate system. 
Mr. Hendee apologized for not being able to bring the VA mobile clinic van for this meeting, but promised it would be here for the next meeting. He also spoke in more detail about the van’s functions, renovations of 4 East wing and the new Endo-Vascular care. He answered questions and discussion followed. 
Mr. Smith inquired as to the progress of State legislation pertaining to the machines that generate revenue for the posts, there was discussion and it was determined that the issue is still pending. 

Ms. Lynam reported the ball is beginning to roll and they are having a number of veterans contacting their office for services. 

Mrs. Evans reported they have two individuals representing the American Legion about the machines and they reported it will probably be March 2013 before it gets into the legislation. 
Ms. Lee provided an update on the Community Blue Print, spoke about the services being provided and current concerns. She answered questions and discussion followed. 
Mr. Walker spoke about their housing program for single disabled veterans in Wilmington, passed out pictures and answered questions. 
Mr. Peterson provided an update for the Delaware Veterans Home and spoke about upcoming events. He announced that they are resurrecting the “Men’s Club” ; provided details and indicated they would also like to form a “Ladies Club”.  There were follow-up questions and discussion about providing immunizations at the Veterans Home.
Mr. Knotts reported on the progress of the Commission’s new website and provided an update on the Fish and Wildlife license issued by our office.
Commissioner McMullen noted the dates of last month’s legislation briefings should include November 30 and December 1, 2012 as well.
Commissioner Corsa wanted it noted that the Gold Star Mothers Memorial event in Dover at the Kent County building was sponsored by the VVA Chapter 850.
MOTION BY LARDIZZONE TO ACCEPT NOVEMBER COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES, SECONDED BY CORSA, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

NORTHERN CEMETERY
Commissioner Harden reported that the raise and realignment has been completed in one field and construction has stopped for the winter.  She also briefed about the James P. Connor circle sign and other construction updates.
SOUTHERN CEMETERY
Commissioner Evans reported that the Cemetery participated in the Wreaths Across America project.
HEALTH SERVICES
Commissioner Corsa commented that the VA is doing a great job; spoke about Traumatic Brain Injury (TBI) and the Home of the Brave. 
PUBLIC RELATIONS

Commissioner Weir indicated he met with Representative Short regarding the machines and inquired as to how the Commission stood on the matter. Chairman Lardizzone responded that they back the organizations and outlined the steps that have been taken. 
MOTION BY NEWSTADT THAT THE COMMISSION ISSUE A POSITION SUPPORTING ALL THE VETERANS ORGANIZATIONS IN THE STATE OF DELAWARE RELATIVE TO HAVING SLOT MACHINES, SECONDED BY WEIR, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMEMORATIVE AFFAIRS

Commissioner Lank stated 40 & 8 is responsible for the Memorial Day Program at the Bridge.
PERSONNEL
Commissioner Thompson reported that they have conducted interviews to hire the new Executive Director and will know the selection shortly. 
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Carroll (MOPH) – The MOPH will donate a popcorn machine to the Delaware Veterans Home.  He provided details about a scandal in Milwaukee Co. that was associated with his organization.
Evans (American Legion) – They have a conference coming up in February in Washington, DC.  He also mentioned that they were unable to do for the community like they used to, due to decreased revenue, since the machines are no longer in use.
Harden (WAVES) – They had their meeting on December 8, 2012, which she did not attend because she was sick. 
Lardizzone (DAV) – They had their Christmas party in December and had attendees from Home of the Brave. 
McMullen (AFSA) – They had successful legislative briefings and received donations for the Veterans Home at their holiday party.
Sarg (MOAA) – He spoke about donations for “Toys for Tots”.
Showell (At Large) – She thanked those who participated in the Governor’s Policy Academy meeting and the Delaware National Guard Wellness Expo. She announced that the 153rd Military Police Company is deploying and the ceremony is scheduled for January 3, 2013.
Thompson (MCL) –He spoke about “Toys for Tots” Program.  
Weir (AMVETS) –He received a donation in the amount of $3,000 from the Ladies Auxiliary Post 2 for the new Home of the Brave facility for women.
NEW BUSINESS
Chairman Lardizzone spoke about modifications to the original proposed WWII monument, cost variations and avenues for obtaining the funding. The Commission members discussed the topic and it was decided that it would be revisited at the next meeting.

ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION
Mr. Smith mentioned a Marine Corps Detachment who donated $2,000 to the “Toys for Tots” Program and asked for a moment of silence for the families in Connecticut. 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
JANUARY 15, 2013 (10:00 AM)

LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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